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Dear Members of the Nagle Community,

As we move into Holy Week, it is timely to reflect on the real meaning of Easter
namely, Christ’s Resurrection. Christ’s Resurrection is being strongly questioned
by some and presented as simply not true. The Resurrection of Jesus is central to
Christian faith; indeed, to be a Christian it is essential to believe that God raised
Jesus from the dead. About 25 years after the Resurrection, St Paul in his letter to
the people of Corinth, stated, “If there is no resurrection of the dead, then not
even Christ has been raised. And if Christ has not been raised, our preaching is
useless and so is your faith.” 1 Cor. 15: 13,14.

It is clear from all the earliest accounts of the Resurrection that Christ was
preached as having appeared to His followers not once only, but several times
over many weeks. Could it have been that the first preachers of the Resurrection
were deliberate liars? Did they hide the body of Christ and then spend the rest of
their lives telling people that He had risen? What, then, was the motive for such a
lie, for the preaching of the Gospel brought with it no worldly advantage. The
Apostles seized no land, piled up no gold, gained no political power or social
status. Rather, they faced persecution from both the Jewish and Roman
authorities in Palestine and throughout the empire. According to the Acts of the
Apostles, in the years immediately following Christ’s death, His disciples suffered
imprisonment, flogging, stoning and execution. And according to the Roman
historian, Tacitus, the majority of people held them in contempt and Nero had
them burnt to death. Why would even one person, yet alone large groups of
people, face such things for a lie? The Apostles had no motive to preach the
Resurrection unless they believed it, and no motive to believe it unless they had
seen Christ risen again. The people who plotted the death of Jesus, namely, the
Jewish authorities in Jerusalem, were fearful of the spread of Jesus’ influence and
were hostile to Him and His followers. If they wished to crush the new religious
sect, they would simply have had to produce Christ’s body. That they did not,
sufficiently indicates that they could not.

Adapted from writings of Thomas Crean O.P. The Resurrection does not mean
that Jesus resumed His previous life as an ordinary person, rather, it means that
Jesus entered another kind and level of existence. This, Jesus alluded to when He
said to the robber crucified next to Him, “Truly, this day you will be with Me in
paradise.” Luke 23:43. Before we settle too comfortably into the celebrations on
Easter Sunday, we might slip into Martha’s shoes and see what answer we
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come up with when Jesus said to her, “I am the resurrection and the life. He who believes in me will live, even though
he dies; and whoever lives and believes in me will never die. Do you believe this?”

Let us pray:

God, our Father, we thank You for Your Son, Jesus,

and for the direction His life gives to our lives.

We ask for perseverance in faith, so that we, too, will join Jesus in His Resurrection.

Amen.

May the blessings of the Risen Lord be upon each and every member of our community.

God Bless
Delma Horan

From the Assistant Principal

Quality Catholic Schooling (QCS) Project
Each year the Catholic Education Office Parramatta asks staff, students and parents to complete the QCS survey.
For parents the survey covers the following areas

e School climate - learning focus, extra curricular, homework, general satisfaction, school improvement,
approachability, teacher morale, parent input, stimulating learning
Student behaviour - student safety, classroom behaviour
Student engagement - connectedness to peers, student motivation, social skills, connectedness to school
Catholic culture - compassion, social justice

The CEO randomly selects a number of parents to complete the survey. These surveys will be sent out next week and
they must be returned before April 1. The college strongly encourages you to complete the survey so that we can
better cater for the needs of our students and families.

Students will complete the survey over the next couple of weeks, as will all staff.
The report comes back to schools mid year and we will share the information with you.
Parent Teacher Student Interviews - Years 7,8,9 and 10 - Monday 4th April

The interviews will take place on this day from 9.00am - 7.30pm. This day is a Pupil Free Day. Years 11 and 12 will be
set work by their class teachers and will complete this at home.

The girls will begin the interviews by answering the following questions.
What am | proud of?

What is my biggest challenge in this course?

How will | overcome this challenge?

This is important for the girls to build ownership of their learning and supports the formative assessment approach
that the college has adopted. Girls are to wear school uniform to the interviews as it is a school event.

Mr Michael Hall
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From the REC

Next week we will begin Holy Week. This is a particularly solemn time in our liturgical calendar as it is the time we
remember the final hours of Jesus’ life, his death and resurrection. As a college we will commemorate this special
occasion with a school liturgy on Holy Thursday. | would encourage as many people as possible to engage in this
special time by attending Mass on Holy Thursday, Stations of the Cross and the Passion Liturgy on Friday and the
Resurrection Vigil on Saturday night.

On Sunday the 20th of March, students and teachers will be participating in the Palm Sunday walk. This is a fantastic
youth event which will be followed by a WYD celebration at Parramatta Cathedral. On Good Friday several Nagle
students and staff will participate in the Good Friday Walk. This is an overnight walk with young people from the
Parramatta Diocese meeting at St Patrick’s Catholic Church, Blacktown at 10pm and walking to Parramatta Cathedral.
They will stop at several parish churches along the way before concluding the walk at 6am on Saturday morning. It has
been amazing to see just how excited the students are to participate in these events and involve themselves with their
faith community.

Just a small reminder that you can follow Nagle RE on twitter at @NagleReligion. This is a fantastic way to keep
informed about what is happening in RE at Nagle as well as issues within our broader church.

As always if you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact me on
awilson9@parra.catholic.edu.au or on 88874501.

Kind regards,
Mr Andrew Wilson
Acting Religious Education Co-ordinator.

From the Leader of Teaching Learning

Challenging our girls to persist and make their success

Our Year 12 students are currently completing their mid-course exams and Year 11 girls are in the midst of a flurry of
assessment tasks. Some are effectively managing the demands of their courses, others are feeling under pressure and
still others are feeling “stressed”.

It is probably fair to say that those who are managing well are self-disciplined and organised people, students who
have set themselves clear goals and have worked consistently towards achieving them. When they receive feedback
they act upon it, actively seeking advice from their teachers and asking questions to ensure that they build on their
performance in the future. At the end of Year 12 these girls will know that they have done everything possible to
achieve the H.S.C. result that they want.

The students who are feeling under pressure at this stage of the year may well be those who are not so well
organised. These girls want to succeed, but have not yet discovered that they create their own success.
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It is possible that they did not plan ahead, leaving preparation for tasks to the last minute. The focus then becomes
completing something that can be submitted or trying to cram information so that it can be regurgitated in a test. It is
an experience that many of us will have at some stage in our lives. It is not pleasant and, hopefully, it is an experience
from which the girls will learn. If students have organised their study and paced themselves in preparing for and
completing tasks, they can concentrate on their thinking about the material being covered. The actual task should be
an opportunity for them to demonstrate their thinking about what they have learned.

The last group of students experiences constant stress. They might be self-disciplined and working consistently; they
might also be the girls who just can’t seem to get organised or identify their goals. For a multitude of reasons some
students experience a feeling of being overwhelmed. Sometimes it is a fear of failure that leads to a sense of
helplessness. If learning tasks are the source of students’ stress, we need to do all we can to help these girls develop
resilience and to grow from their learning experiences.

Unfortunately some girls may fall into the trap of believing that experiencing “failure” in a piece of work means that
they will fail the next time something needs to be done. Nothing could be further from the truth. Fail could stand for
First Attempt In Learning.

Every “failure” needs to be seen as a challenge to students; it should be an opportunity to reflect on what they have
done and to consider how they can achieve the change that they desire. Perhaps if she is not experiencing
disappointment from time to time, your daughter is not being sufficiently challenged. Encourage her and, when
appropriate, praise the way that she approaches her work. Ask your daughter what she is going to do differently in the
future. Most important of all, congratulate her for tackling difficult tasks and sticking with them, even when they seem
too hard to manage. Adopting this approach to difficult situations will be a useful life lesson for your daughter and will
serve her well in the future.

NAPLAN Tests
In May 2016 the National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) will be completed by students in
Years 3,5, 7 and 9.

The assessments will take place from Tuesday 10" May to Thursday 12" May. Friday 13" May is designated as a
‘catch-up’ day for students who missed a test or were absent on a test day. Over the three days the girls will complete
tests in Language Conventions (Spelling, Punctuation and Grammar), Writing, Reading and Numeracy.

A letter to parents of students in Years 7 and 9 will be sent home before the end of this term. In the meantime, if you
would like more information about NAPLAN, it can be found at
http://www.nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-carer-support.html.

Ms Dympna Reavey
Leader of Teaching and Learning
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